
 
                                  DEPARTMENT OF THE NAVY 

                            BOARD FOR CORRECTION OF NAVAL RECORDS 

                                       701 S. COURTHOUSE ROAD, SUITE 1001 

                                                ARLINGTON, VA  22204-2490 

          

          Docket No. 5561-23 

 Ref: Signature Date 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear Petitioner: 

 

This is in reference to your application for correction of your naval record pursuant to Section 

1552 of Title 10, United States Code.  After careful and conscientious consideration of relevant 

portions of your naval record and your application, the Board for Correction of Naval Records 

(Board) found the evidence submitted insufficient to establish the existence of probable material 

error or injustice.  Consequently, your application has been denied.    

 

Although your application was not filed in a timely manner, the Board found it in the interest of 

justice to waive the statute of limitations and consider your case on its merits.  A three-member 

panel of the Board, sitting in executive session, considered your application on 5 October 2023.  

The names and votes of the members of the panel will be furnished upon request.  Your 

allegations of error and injustice were reviewed in accordance with administrative regulations 

and procedures applicable to the proceedings of this Board.  Documentary material considered 

by the Board consisted of your application, together with all material submitted in support 

thereof, relevant portions of your naval record and applicable statutes, regulations, and policies.   

 

A review of your record shows that you enlisted in the Marine Corps and commenced a period of 

active duty on 1 June 2009.  According to a “Page 11” counseling entry that is contained in your 

official military personnel file, you were processed for administrative separation due to Mid Low 

Back Pain.  On 20 August 2009, you were discharged with an uncharacterized entry level 

separation for condition, not a disability. 

 

In your petition, you have requested that your discharge be changed to medical because you were 

discharged due to an injury and the injury is still present.  In support of your request, you assert 

that you pushed your back to the point that you were no longer able to serve.  You also provided 

a benefit letters from the Department of Veterans’ Affairs (VA) demonstrating that you have 

been found to have a 70% service connected disability rating by the VA. 

 

The Board carefully reviewed your petition and the material that you provided in support of your 

petition, and disagreed with your rationale for relief.   In reaching its decision, the Board 

observed that, in order to qualify for military disability benefits through the Disability Evaluation 

System with a finding of unfitness, a service member must be unable to perform the duties of 






